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              Dear Parents and Carers 
 

   May I start this week by wishing our school community a “Happy Ramadan”- Ramadan 
 Mubarak! Muslims around the globe will begin observing the holy month of Ramadan, a 

period of deep spiritual reflection and fasting that takes place every year. The festival 

begins with the sighting of the crescent moon, which usually appears one night after a 

new moon. In 2024, Ramadan began on Sunday 10 March. One of the five pillars 

of Islam - along with faith, prayer, charity, and the pilgrimage - Ramadan commemorates 

the Quran first being revealed to the Prophet Muhammad, a sacred moment honoured 

with abstinence between sunrise and sunset. The month of Ramadan will see Muslims all 

over the world fasting and praying, before breaking their fast at sundown alongside 

family and friends. 
 

As you may have seen in the local news, LMS has been successful in obtaining a grant for 

a SCHOOL CROSSING PATROL outside school. We are only one of seven 

schools in the city who will be able to employ a dedicated School Crossing Patroller to 

help pupils cross the road safely thanks to a new grant from Milton Keynes City Council. 

Following a successful application process, each of the schools will receive up to £5,000 

per year for three years to fund the post. Look out for our recruitment details over the 

coming months. 
 

It is with regret that I have to inform you of two staffing changes happening after Easter. 

Firstly, we will be saying goodbye to MRS MITCHELL who is going back to her roots 

and reigniting her legal career. She has been such an influential part of our school for a 

number of years and will be greatly missed. We will be covering her role internally for 

the summer term with Foxgloves being taught by Mrs Guadagnini and Mrs Evans. 

Secondly, MISS MOSSMAN will also be moving to pastures new as she moves into 

Adult Social Care with MK City Council. Our recruitment has already started and we 

have advertised – we hope to fill this role as soon as possible. I'm sure you will join me 

in thanking them both for their hard work and commitment to LMS and wish them all 

the best for the future. 
 

This week we became part of the OPAL PLAY PROGRAMME. Their goal is that -  

regardless of gender, race, ability or location – every child should have access to 

outstanding play opportunities, every school day of their lives.  It is a mentor-supported 

school improvement programme addressing all 18 areas a school must plan for if they 

want to sustainably improve the quality of play. The OPAL Primary Programme is the 

only one of its kind, blending elements of strategic school improvement practice, action 

planning, self-evaluation, playwork skills and knowledge and twenty years of action-

research. We however need your help! We are looking for a parent/carer to join us on 

our journey as part of an OPAL WORKING GROUP. You will be the parent/carer 

voice for LMS as we transform play right across the school. If you are interested, or 

would like  more information, please email the school office in the first instance. We 

hope you will agree this is an exciting venture for our school. 
 

Finally this week, I would like to say a huge THANK YOU to all the parents and carers 

who have taken the time to nominate members of LMS in the PEARSON 

TEACHING AWARDS. The Pearson Teaching Awards are a wonderful opportunity 

to acknowledge and celebrate the outstanding contributions of teachers who go above 

and beyond to inspire and educate students nationwide. They accept nominations from 

schools and parents. Some parents have just sent a thank you – this means the world to 

us and is really appreciated. If you would like to nominate, the link is https://

www.teachingawards.com/the-2024-pearson-national-teaching-awards/. 
              

         Mr Gray 

 

 

 Our weekly attendance 

trophy winners were… 

 

EYFS/KS1  

Newts 

who achieved 

98.3% 

 

KS2 

Brambles 
who achieved 

98.3% 

 

 

 

Please remember 

the school does 

not endorse any 

clubs or events 

advertised in 

this newsletter. It 

is a parent’s / 

carer’s 

responsibility to 

ensure they check 

the suitability of 

anything they 

attend. 
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Long Meadow Legends 

Tadpoles - Parker for eating well at lunchtimes this week. 

Minnows - Riley for having a fantastic attitude to learning & consistently 

demonstrating our school values. 

Sticklebacks - Alexander for challenging himself in maths & for showing 

resilience. 

Pondskaters - Beatrice for fantastic contributions during our history learning. 

Frogs - Dominic for being the DT King! 

Newts - Joshua for excellent effort in English sessions. 

Hogweed - Erica for her fantastic effort with her English learning. 

Bracken -  Eli for using amazing adjectives in English. 

Foxgloves - Felicia for joining her writing carefully and presenting her work 

beautifully. 

Hawthorn - Amy F for outstanding knowledge & presentation in both English & 

maths. 

Ferns -  Martin for some amazing language choices in his battle writing. 

Thistles - Lydia for creating a fantastic Anglo-Saxon purse. 

Brambles & Teasels for fantastic behaviour at Bletchley Park. Excellent code-

breaking & listening to the guides. 

Sports Person of the Week 

Eden D for absolutely blowing me away with her wonderful listening, effort and 

enthusiasm in lessons.  She tried her best in all activities, was always the first to 

be ready to learn and set an example to others throughout with some excellent 

demonstrations. 

#PROUD 



LMS Safeguarding 

According to a recent Ofcom report*, what percentage of 

children have had a social media account set up for them by 

a parent while below the age of 11? 

Fifty-eight percent - the top five most popular being: YouTube (33%), 

TikTok (18%), WhatsApp (17%), Snapchat (14%) and Facebook 

(9%). It's worth noting that on 11th April 2024, WhatsApp is 

changing their minimum age to allow children aged 13+ to use the 

service (down from 16). WhatsApp offers end-to-end encryption - a 

security feature that scrambles messages to ensure no one can view 

the contents. 

How much do children (aged 8 - 17) spend on video games 

(including in-app purchases)? 

The Insights Family* data (Ofcom 2023) suggests that children aged 

8-17 who spent money on video games (including in-app purchases) 

had spent an average of £38 in the past month. 

 

LMS Well-being 

Singing 

Did you know that the benefits are wonderful, and now 

scientifically proven! 

Making music exercises the brain, and singing improves 

breathing, posture and muscle tension. Singing nourishes a 

healthy immune system by simultaneously releasing feelgood 

endorphins and reducing the stress hormone cortisol. 

 

 





 

Nathaniel G & Aakesh R for their 50 

day English streaks; Najib J & Aakesh R 

for their 50 day maths streaks; Dheer J 

for his 100 day maths & English 

streaks and Isla-Rose H for her 500 day 

English streak! 

 

Well done! 
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